



Resident and Family Newsletter

February 2014

St. Lawrence Lodge Web Site Under Construction

In case you have been trying to use our web site recently and wondered why it is not up-to-date, we want you to know that we are working on refreshing our web site after several years of use.

We expect that the new and improved version will be ready by the end of March 2014. Thank you for your patience.

<u>St. Lawrence Lodge Sprinkler</u> <u>System</u>

Given the recent tragic fire in Quebec, we have received many questions wondering if our building has sprinklers. Yes, SLL has a full sprinkler system. In addition, the employees and residents of the Home regularly practice fire and evacuation drills to enhance our emergency preparedness.

Inside this issue:

2013 Tax Return [|] Reminder/Web Site Refresh

New Ambulance | Service Coming

Calendar of Events— February

Thank You re. 2

2



Footwear



New Ambulance Service Coming in February

We have been advised that area hospitals have contracted with Community Patient Transfer Group for non-emergent patient transfer services, which will affect transfers between LTC Homes and Hospital. Full details regarding the service and costs are not available to us at this time. Information will be posted when received.

2013 Income Tax Return Preparations and Notice of Assessment

For those of you who may require assistance in preparing your annual income tax forms, the Volunteer Bureau of Leeds and Grenville will provide assistance in completing simple income tax returns. These returns can be dropped off for resident completion by their families.

The Volunteer Bureau Office can be reached at Phone Number 613-345-7000.

For those residents who qualify for a Rate Reduction under the MOH & LTC guidelines a reminder to submit your Notice of Assessment from 2013 to the Business Office. If a resident moved to our Home in 2013, and you have not received all of your income source tax forms, please contact Service Canada, or the applicable source, as soon as possible.



SPECIAL EVENTS - February 2014

SI LCIAL LYLINIS - February 2014		
Mon., Feb. 3 rd	St. L.L. Olympic Games Opening Ceremonies	Town Square – 9:45 a.m.
Mon., Feb. 3 rd	Olympic Snowman/Woman Building Competition	Town Square – 10:00 a.m.
Tues., Feb. 4 th	Olympic Wheelchair Broomball Relay	Town Square – 10:00 a.m.
Tues., Feb. 4 th	Flute – Beth	Cedar – 11:00 a.m.
Tues., Feb. 4 th	Caintown Church Choir	Town Square – 6:45 p.m.
Wed., Feb. 5 th	Olympic Scent Identity Competition	Town Square – 10:00 a.m.
Wed., Feb. 5 th	Birthday Musical – Harmonic Sing-A-Long	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Thurs., Feb. 6 th	Olympic Egg & Spoon Relay	Town Square – 10:00 a.m.
Fri., Feb. 7 th	St. L.L. Olympic Games Closing Ceremonies	Town Square - 10:00 a.m.
Fri., Feb. 7 th	Music with Jacquie	Spruce – 10:30 a.m.
Fri., Feb. 7 th	Happy Hour	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Sat., Feb. 8 th	Tom Wilson Trio	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Tues., Feb. 11 th	Flute – Beth	Birch – II:00 a.m.
Tues., Feb. 11 th	The Troubadours	Town Square – 6:45 p.m.
Wed., Feb. 12 th	Music with Vangie	Spruce – 10:30 a.m.
Wed., Feb. 12 th	Parabus Shopping – Walmart	See Dawn – 1:00 p.m.
Fri., Feb. 14 th	Jacquie – Music	Pine – 10:30 a.m.
Fri., Feb. 14 th	Valentine's Day Tea	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Sat., Feb. 15 th	Kathy & Friends	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Tues., Feb. 18 th	Flute – Beth	Pine – 11:00 a.m.
Tues., Feb. 18 th	The Brown's	Town Square – 6:45 p.m.
Wed., Feb. 19 th	Brockville Museum	Chapel – 1:45 p.m.
Fri., Feb. 21 st	Music with Jacquie	Elm – 10:30 a.m.
Fri., Feb. 21 st	Matthew Wilinski	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Sat., Feb. 22 nd	Pub – Matt Hayes	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.
Tues., Feb. 25 th	Beth – Flute	Maple – 11:00 a.m.
Tues., Feb. 25 th	Tom Wilson	Town Square – 6:45 p.m.
Fri., Feb. 28 th	Music with Jacquie	Birch – 10:30 a.m.
Fri., Feb. 28 th	Hudson Majaury	Town Square – 1:45 p.m.

Thank You

On behalf our of our residents, I would like to thank family members and guests for your cooperation in changing your outdoor footwear before entering our building. We are noticing how many people are taking the time to change their boots or put on the "booties" so that the outdoor debris does not get tracked into the resident's home areas. This makes the Lodge a much more pleasant and safer environment for all.



I hope you enjoyed reading our newsletter. Have a great month! Yours truly,

Tou Havington